
   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

TOWN OF MEDWAY 
COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS 

BOARD OF HEALTH 
  MINUTES 

 

Medway Town Hall 
155 Village Street 

Medway, MA 02053 
Telephone (508) 533-3264 

Fax (508) 321-4988  

                     
    

Date/Time of Meeting: Monday, July 20th 2000  at 4:30pm 

Location of Meeting: ZOOM Tele-meeting due to COVID-19 

Committee Members Present: Michael Heavey, Jack Mill, Eric Lindstrom  

Town Employees Present: Beth Hallal, Kelly OBrien 

Call to Order: 4:45pm 

Minutes Review: Monday, June 29th  2020 APPROVED 
 

Item 1  

Subject: Septic System Repair 

Name: Weiss 

Address: 8 Clark Street 

 

Ms. Hallal presented to the Board a request for a septic system repair, stating that there are 

no variances, no pump, and is a basic system.  Ms. Hallal said that she anticipates receving 

a letter regarding the integrity of the tank before the job is started. 
 

The Board approved a septic system repair for 8 Clark Street. 
  

Item 2 

Subject: Septic System Repair 

Name: Brennan 

Address: 88 Winthrop Street 

Ms. Hallal presented to the Board a request for a septic system repair; stating that the 

homeowners are selling their house, and currently have a failed system.  There was also a 

request for the water table separation to be 3.48 rather than 4.00. 
 

The Board approved a septic system repair for 88 Winthrop Street. 
  

Item 3 

Subject: Septic System Repair 

Name: Sansoucy 

Address: 142 Holliston Street 

Ms. Hallal presented a request for a septic system repair for a 4 bedroom home, stating a 

29 perc rate. Ms. Hallal explained there will be a pump chamber and new septic tank, and 

is currently waiting for the certification of the old septic tank from the engineer and/or 

Title 5 Inspector. 
 

The Board approved a septic system repair upon receipt of tank certification for 142 

Holliston Street. 
  

Correspondence: 

Subject:  Arbovirus 

Surveillance Program Report 

  

Ms. Hallal spoke of the report received from DPH, noting that mosquito samples collected 

had EEE from Orange, MA (7/1), Carver MA (7/13), and Wendell, MA (7/5). The report 

states that mosquito surveillance will continue in Franklin and Plymouth counties and 

elaborates tips for prevention of EEE.  Mr. Lindstrom recommended we look into putting 

bathouses in Medway’s wetlands near the parks and fields.  Mr. Lindstrom also asked 

when Medway was spraying, and inquired about weekly sprays in these areas as well. Ms. 

Hallal stated that she would look into his requests and circle back to the Board.   
  

Discussion: 

Subject:  45 Lovering Street 

Ms. Hallal stated to the Board that the incidents concerning 45 Lovering Street during the 

last meeting have been resolved and the concerns have been closed.  The Board was 

pleased to hear that Ms. Hallal had performed her due dillegence surrounding this concern. 
  

  

Next Meeting Date: Monday, August 17th, 2020 via ZOOM 

 
 

  

Adjournment: 5:07pm 
 

Minutes submitted to the Board on July 21 , 2020  by Kelly OBrien 

 

 

Board Members 

Michael Heavey, Chair 
Eric Lindstrom, Chair 
Jack Mill, Chair 
Beth Hallal, Agent 
Kelly OBrien, Secretary 

 
 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


